
Question on Notice 

No. 1269 

Asked on 8 November 2022 

MR R MOLHOEK ASKED MINISTER FOR EDUCATION, MINISTER FOR INDUSTRIAL 
RELATIONS AND MINISTER FOR RACING (HON G GRACE) 

QUESTION:  

With reference to the answer to Question on Notice No. 305 of 2022— 

Will the Minister advise the projected completion date of the refurbishment of the existing 
administration block and the special education area at Ashmore State School? 

ANSWER: 

On 31 August 2022, a project to extend and refurbish the existing administration block at 
Ashmore State School reached practical completion.  

The project improved the functionality and accessibility of the administration block by providing 
additional office spaces, a larger staffroom, and a covered student link between the 
administration block and the main school. The project also included an upgrade to the front 
facade and extensive refurbishment to the interior of the administration block, including floor 
coverings, lighting, joinery, amenities, and repainting.  

Further work to provide a concrete path between the administration block and main car park 
is scheduled to be completed for the start of the school year in 2023.  

An additional project to refurbish the special education area at Ashmore State School is 
currently being delivered. The project includes a practical learning area, specialist offices, staff 
conference area, quiet room, and withdrawal space to improve functionality of the existing 
space. Work on this project is expected to be completed in early 2023.  


